
Partners: 
Glen Broll, MCIP, RPP 
Colin Chung, MCIP, RPP 
Jim Levac, MCIP, RPP 
 Jason Afonso, MCIP, RPP 
Karen Bennett, MCIP, RPP 

Glen Schnarr 

10 Kingsbridge Garden Circle, Suite 700, Mississauga, ON  L5R 3K6 • Tel. 905-568-8888 • www.gsai.ca 

May 16, 2025 GSAI File: 1517-001 

Planning & Development Economic Department 
Town of Caledon 
6311 Old Church Road 
Caledon, ON L7C 1J6 

Attention: Carmine Caruso, MCIP, RPP, Manager, Development 

RE: Indigenous Consultation Memo 
Proposed Tullamore North West Secondary Plan 
Broccolini Airport Road Limited and Broccolini Airport Road GP Inc.  
South of Old School Road, West of Airport Road, East of Torbram Road 
Town of Caledon, Region of Peel 

On behalf of Broccolini Airport Road Limited and Broccolini Airport Road GP Inc. (“Broccolini”), Glen 
Schnarr & Associates Inc. (‘GSAI’) is pleased to submit this Indigenous Consultation Memo in response 
to the requirements for the proposed Tullamore North West Secondary Plan (Town File No. PRE-2024-
0177). As part of the Secondary Plan review process, Broccolini plans to engage with Indigenous Nations 
and Communities, as informed by the Town of Caledon’s “Expectations for Indigenous Engagement for 
Proponent Led Development” document appended to this letter. As part of Broccolini’s engagement 
strategy, Indigenous Nations and Communities will be notified of the Secondary Plan review process and 
the purpose of the application. Recognizing the intent of the Secondary Plan process is to establish basis 
policies to inform future development applications, further consultation with Indigenous Nations and 
Communities will be provided as part of an Applicant’s site-specific Planning Act application.  

Engagement is planned with the following relevant Indigenous Nations and Communities: Mississaugas of 
the Credit First Nation; Six Nations of the Grand River; Huron-Wendat Nation; Haudenosaunee 
Confederacy of Chiefs (as represented by the Haudenosaunee Development Institute); and Métis Nation of 
Ontario (Region 8).  

We trust this satisfies the Indigenous Engagement Summary/Memo requirement of PRE-2024-0177 and 
contributes towards a complete application. We look forward to the engagement process and the Town’s 
review of the future engagement summary. 

Yours very truly, 
GLEN SCHNARR & ASSOCIATES INC. 

Mark Condello, MCIP, RPP Ethan Bohnert, MCIP, RPP 
Senior Associate  Planner 

http://www.gsai.ca/



